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Aim: In the last few decades, mortality from ischemic heart
disease has been decreasing in many countries. The aim of
this study was to analyze trends in ischemic heart disease
mortality rates in Croatia between 1995 and 2011. 
Materials and methods: The data on deaths from ischemic
heart diseases in Croatia were extracted from the WHO
mortality database, and estimates of the Croatian population
were derived from the Population Division of the Department
of Economic and Social Affairs of the United Nations. Is-
chaemic heart diseases were defined as I20-I25 diagnoses
in ICD-10. We used Joinpoint Regression analysis to de-
scribe mortality time trends, with up to 4 joinpoints and a
Monte Carlo simulation to calculate p-values for a series of
permutation tests. The joinpoint analysis was applied to the

age-standardised rates (world population) and their stan-
dard errors, separately for each sex.
Results: There were 165,432 deaths due to ischemic heart
disease in Croatia in this 17-year period (51.2% females).
The age-standardized ischemic heart disease mortality ra-
tes declined from 139.9/100,000 in men and 79.4/100,000 in
women in 1995 to 118.9/100,000 and 67.6/100,000 in 2011,
respectively. The trends showed a constant decrease, with-
out any joinpoints in both men and women. In men, the best
fitting model showed that in the period from 1995-2011 mor-
tality rates significantly decreased (annual percent change
(APC) of -1.0%; 95% CI -1.4 to -0.6), while in women trends
were also decreasing (APC of -0.8%;95% CI -1.3 to -0.3)
throughout the entire study period. 
Conclusion: Mortality rates for ischaemic heart disease
showed a continuous decrease during this period, especial-
ly in men. However, it is still the leading cause of death, and
it is important to monitor trends and focus on reduction of
preventable risk factors. 
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